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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE, May 23, 2017
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958
 
STATEMENT FROM FIRST LADY MCCRAY ON PRESIDENT TRUMP’S BUDGET

“In the midst of the opioid epidemic, President Trump promised that he would connect those struggling with addiction to the treatment that will help them recover their lives. Instead, he proposes to break that promise and devastate our families.
 
“President Trump's budget pays for unsustainable tax breaks for millionaires while one in five Americans suffer from a lack of services for treatable diseases. These brutal cuts to mental health care, which has never been adequately funded, will cause widespread pain, put the lives of people in recovery at risk and exacerbate root challenges in education, public safety, criminal justice and homelessness.
 
“Mental illness and substance use disorders are diseases that can be treated. We must stand up for our friends, families and communities to fight this cruel proposal and protect health care for mental illness and substance use disorders.”
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